To: J Slater request-264895-275c9b7@whatdotheyknow.com

DWP Central Freedom of Information Team

e-mail: freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

Our Ref: FOI1667

30 April 2015

Dear Mr Slater,

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request which we received on 21 April 2015.

You asked:

"The new "original" medical services contract as disclosed by the DWP (Agreement Relating To Health And Disability Assessment Services) shows the contracting parties as being:

Maximus Health And Human Services Limited and the Secretary of State for Work and Pensions.

However, the DWP now refers to the company carrying out medical assessments as "The Centre for Health and Disability Assessments", which I believe is a Limited Company solely owned by Maximus Health & Human Services Ltd.

Q1. Has the contract been novated to The Centre for Health and Disability Assessments Limited or does it remain with Maximus Health And Human Services Limited?

Q2. If the contract has been novated have any of the terms been modified during the novation process (other than the company name)?"

In response to Q1, I confirm that the Health and Disability Assessments Service Contract has been novated to Centre for Health and Disability Assessments Limited.

In reply to Q2, I can advise that apart from the company name, none of the terms of the contract were modified during the novation process.

If you have any queries about this letter please contact me quoting the reference number above.

Yours sincerely

DWP Central Fol Team

Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act

If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by e-mailing request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk or by writing to DWP, Central Fol Team, Caxton House, Tothill Street, London SW1H 9NA. Any review request should be submitted within two months of the date of this letter. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF www.ico.org.uk/Global/contact_us or telephone 0303 123 1113 or 01625 545745